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Last March 2 to 3, MI facilitated a workshop in Bangkok, Thailand with government and international development partners to 

identify human resource development priorities in the Mekong region for 2021 to 2025. The collaborative approach will ensure that 

MI’s Strategic Plan will respond to the developmental needs of Cambodia, P.R. China, Lao PDR, Myanmar, Thailand, and Vietnam 

in the next five years.

MI leads job interview exercise
for KKUIC students

MI officials conducted simulated job interviews with 

students from Khon Kaen University International 

College (KKUIC) to help them stand out in a 

competitive job market. The four-hour activity, 

designed by MI and KKUIC officials, also included 

a feedbacking session on crafting resumes and 

understanding employment application processes 

at the MI office on March 2, 2020.
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MI strengthens CLMV food safety culture
MI organized the Postharvest Safe Food Handling regional training to strengthen capacities of 21 officers from government agencies, 

fresh produce companies, as well as research and academic institutions representing Cambodia, Lao PDR, Myanmar, and Vietnam 

in securing food safety, reducing fruit and vegetable decay, and maintaining quality of produce. This activity, which ran from March 

9 to 13, 2020 at the MI Residential Training Center, was funded by the New Zealand Aid Programme under the PROSAFE 

project. Read more.

MI staff advances proficiency in official letter writing

On March 17, 24 MI staff completed a one-day advanced training on official letter writing 

at the MI office. This is part of MI’s internal mission to enhance its people’s professional 

competencies to better service clients in the Mekong region.

Message from the Executive Director

As we confront the challenges of the coronavirus pandemic, we are making the health and safety of our staff and training 

participants our top priority. With guidance from Thailand’s Ministry of Public Health, MI will be closing its office from March 25 

to April 24, 2020.

This is a necessary step to protect the welfare and well-being of our people and of those we serve. However, MI operations will 

remain uninterrupted as our committed 53-member staff will be working remotely to continue to provide technical guidance and 

support in promoting human resource development across the Mekong Region. 

We will strive to minimize possible disruptions in our scheduled work program to meet our 2020 commitments to the governments 

of Cambodia, P.R. China, Lao PDR, Myanmar, Thailand, and Vietnam, as well as to our international development partners, 

alumni, and beneficiaries. 

We will continue to update you on further changes in our operations. Thank you for your patience and understanding as we 

undertake this shared challenge. 

On behalf of the MI team, we wish you and your family safety and good health in the days ahead.

Dr.Watcharas Leelawath

March 24, 2020

Khon Kaen, Thailand
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